Richmond PTO

Meeting Minutes

September 28, 2016

Call to Order: 6:30 pm

Members Present: Stacy Wotherspoon, Shellie Callahan, Kim Peltier, Julie McGovern, Mrs. Martin, Mrs. LePree, Rebecka Richards, Kristin Svenningsen Haxton, Robin Woodmansee, Sharon Chang, Cristina Bettez, Bethany Burke, Sarah Dugas, Elisa Raymond, Tami Neil, Kristen Anderson, Laura Couturier, Gretchen Duggan, Natalya Dymova, Marisa Naubaskas, Joni Broughton, Donna Porter, Heather Dalton, Lisa Parr, Alisa DiSano, Melissa Silva, Sharon Jaruta, Tina Noble, Jessica Sands

Message from Principal:   
Mrs. Martin opened the meeting by stating that Richmond School has a very active PTO and we are very fortunate to have parents advocating for the needs of the students. 

Celebration  - Scores on PARCC (3rd/4th grade). 2nd year taking PARCC tests – Richmond students ranked 10th public school in the state – quite an achievement.  Seeing growth since last year in the grade levels.  Compared to district and state – Richmond's performance was by far better than state and some schools in the district.  Teachers are using data to inform instruction and assessment. Working on tweaking curriculum, what teaching, and how assessing.

State released Science NECAP scores yesterday - 5th in State - 2nd in Chariho.  Our children are engaged in science exploration and writing about it. 

School Improvement Plan – Mission, Vision, Beliefs – Celebration of things done so far.  Meet a few times a year on strategies, objectives, actions, and monitor progress. At end of year revise and make changes. 

PTO has been generous and the school was able to purchase book study topics. Purchased gold coins (celebrating the Olympics) for those who participated in the summer reading and math program.  Will be  distributed during the CARES assembly which will be focused on Responsibility. 

Treasurer's Report
Checking - $25,911.95

Savings -    $5,963.43

Budgeted upcoming expenses - $8,332.68

Total spendable - $23,542.70 (does not include $20 per student – will be distributed in October) 

Kristin passed around the budget for review

Picture Day – Pam Moyer & Filipa Bryson are organizing.  Volunteer sheet passed around – looking for volunteers am and pm (9-2) Tuesday 10/4

Playground Committee – Robin Woodmansee reported that will start working on retouching the paint for the back playground area.  Will be sending out information looking for volunteers. 

Fall Spooktacular – October 21st 6-8pm.  This is a huge event - Julie McGovern sent around a volunteer sheet.  It is a family event – can come in costume – will be snacks, basket raffle, DJ, photo booth, and craft making.  Invites will be in backpacks this week.

Basket Raffle – Will be taking place at the Fall Spooktacular.  Working on donations from local businesses.  Send any donations with your child.  Sheets for raffle information in backpacks this week.
Box Tops- Rebecka Richards reported that envelopes that went home for Box Top Collections – 100 came back. Currently have 6,700 box tops with more to count.  Box top monthly collection will be on early release Thursday. Count date TBD. Each grade will have a winner.  If we reach 50k box tops ($5k whole school will celebrate).  App to dowlaod for box tops – Bonus Box Tops Education – scan receipt. 

,Stop & Shop A+ - Shellie Callahan reported that last year Richmond School raised $17,653.  The program will start on 10/9 – can register your card now.  Currently have 1,669 registered cards.  Send info to teachers to put in their communications (ie: Class Dojo)

Board Positions – Last year for President Stacy Wotherspoon – need a shadow ASAP- can do co-president.  This position needs to be filled in order to have a PTO.  

Also looking for Vice_President and Secretary – these positions will need shadows as the current members have children that will be moving onto to the middle school in 2017-2018 school year. 

Previous Communications Board member now at Charlestown School – Julie McGovern stepped in – voted in at meeting.  

ReCap on Events – 

Ice Cream Social- Great night – 473 bowls of ice cream served.  Big thank you to all teachers and volunteers.

Book Fair – Wonderful co-chairs and volunteers.  Received $4,271 in Scholastic Dollars.  Next year will only put out books that are more than $15 at open house.  Thinking of moving Book Fair to gym or cafeteria during open house to avoid congestion.  No posters, pens, etc. 

Additional Items

Parent Drop Off – Mrs. Martin has posted in ListServ – she will go and supervise and work on ths issues that were brought up (drop off only – not getting out of car, pulling all the way up so more cars can get in circle, children only exiting cars curbside).  New parking lot has been proposed but removed for lack of budget, hoping will be in next years budget. 

First Friday of Month - Shellie Callahan asked for approval for PTO to stock staffroom first Friday of each month, with the exception of May (Teacher Apprecaition Week).  Approved for $800

Cooking Club for 2 Special Education Classes – Last year budgeted $500 and there were 9 students.  Currently 16 students – voted and approved to double to $1000.

Additional funds: Mrs. Duggan had 2 requests – Literacy Books and RAZZ kids (on-line reading program) Stacy Wotherspoon asked her to fill out the Request forms and will discuss after the 420 per student has been distributed. 

Meeting Adjourned : 7:56 pm

